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 Important Info for Parents, Students and Staff 
There will be no student drop-off in the morning on Friday, Nov. 4th on the driveway or 

upper student parking lot. The upper student parking lot will be closed. 

If students can be picked up and dropped off, that is best, however, students with a valid 

student parking permit will be allowed to park in the two-tier staff parking lot at the 

 front of the school near the curve on Morning View Dr.  The driveway, upper lot 

and blacktop area will all be available for after school use including the football game. 

The MHS / JCES modernization project continues with the second set of relocatable classrooms arriving 

to JCES on Friday, November 4th at 9 am. Relocatable buildings P1-P5 will be installed adjacent to the 

Boys & Girls Club relocatable building on the blacktop.  
 

Friday, November 4: 
 The MHS staff will park on the upper playground, where the basketball courts are located. 

 The Fire Lane and Student Parking Lot will not be accessible between 9 am and 3 pm. 

 Student Parking Lot A will be available after 3 pm for after-school events on Friday. 

 There will be additional Campus Security Officers supporting the safety of the students and movement 

of vehicles. 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Coming Events: 

November 11-12:             Relocatable buildings (Restrooms, P2 & P3) delivered to MHS and JCES 

November 18-19:             Relocatable buildings (P1 Resource Room & P4) delivered to MHS 

November & December:  Utility Work for relocatable buildings 
 

The safety of our students and staff is our top priority. During modernization there will be proper fencing 

installed around all work sites and the district will have staff on site overseeing all work. All contractors 

will be approved to work on school campuses.    

We appreciate your patience and understanding during the Measure BB and ES modernization project as 

we work toward making our schools cleaner, safer and more conducive to learning. We will continue to 

keep you updated as the timing may change. 

 

For Project Fact Sheets, please visit: 

Juan Cabrillo Elementary School: http://fip.smmusd.org/pdf/ProjectFactSheet-Cabrillo.pdf 

Malibu High School: http://fip.smmusd.org/pdf/ProjectFactSheet-Malibu.pdf 
 

Please contact Nelson Martinez, Construction Manager, 626-833-5673 or 

n.martinez@smmusd.org or Carey Upton, Chief Operations Officer, 310-

399-5865 x79383 or cupton@smmusd.org if you have any questions. 

Thank you parents, staff and 

students for your cooperation 

last week as the first delivery 

and installation of relocatable 

buildings went very smoothly! 

http://fip.smmusd.org/pdf/ProjectFactSheet-Cabrillo.pdf
http://fip.smmusd.org/pdf/ProjectFactSheet-Malibu.pdf
mailto:n.martinez@smmusd.org
mailto:cupton@smmusd.org

